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President’s Message
By: Dorothy Nichols

I have three introductions to give to you this
time.

Our Thursday MC is someone you already
know: Duane LeTourneau. He is a
remarkable man, active in many
organizations in which he has done a great
deal of good for the community: the
Historical Society, the Moscow Lions, and
the Mayor’s Task Force for the 1912
Building, to name a few.

He was born in Stillwater, Minnesota, and
educated at the University of Minnesota.
He married Phyllis in 1947 and moved to
Moscow in 1953 to work at the University of
Idaho. They have three children, and I’m
always surprised when I can reach him by
phone because he has fingers in so many
pies. (Does that make for sticky fingers,
Duane?)

The newcomer to the Friendly Neighbors’
staff is Karen Murray, our new Assistant
Cook. She lives on Palouse River Drive and
worked as a waitress while in college, where
she earned a Bachelor of Science degree in
Psychology. She owned a restaurant in
Spokane in the late 1980’s so she has plenty
of restaurant experience. She has worked
with Larry Kirkland’s family and comes
with his high recommendation. Another plus
is that she has volunteered in the kitchen at
our meal site, so she is familiar with our
operation.

Our third new person is Linda Pike, who is
the new RSVP coordinator. She is a Moscow

attorney and acts as a pro bono legal
consultant for Friendly Neighbors and other
seniors, (for which we are extremely
grateful.) Duane LeTourneau, who has
worked with her on several civic projects,
recommended her for the position. Linda is
friendly and easy to talk with, so introduce
yourself to her when you see her in the
Moscow Senior Center or at lunch.

Besides these three pieces of good news, I
have saved the best for last: the old-
fashioned colder climatic custom of having
our delicious, nutritious soup is about to
restart.  Hot soup will be served before
lunch starting on October 16, a mere few
weeks away.  Yum!!! Dorothy Nichols

A Special Thank You!
   The Friendly Neighbors Meal Site would
especially like to say a very special THANK
YOU to the persons and business that give
us assistance when we did not have access to
our refrigeration.
   We received a large shipment of frozen
commodities that was more than our freezer
capacity could handle and we had to
immediately find additional storage space.
Tom Newbre (Bob's son) took a large part
of the shipment, C & L Lockers (Celia and
Jim Boland) provided free storage for the
remainder of the shipment over the
weekend, and Jim Maley and Betty Gibb
took all the materials from C & L Lockers
the following Monday. Mike & Bernita
Linderman and others helped unload on the
afternoon when the shipment arrived at the
1912 Center. The shipment was expected to
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arrive earlier in the day when the kitchen
would have been open.

In Memory of Our Neighbors
Contributed by: Vivian Hofmann

Our Friend and member of Friendly
Neighbors, Ted (Theodore) Dockter died
Friday evening, August 29, 2003, at Latah
Health Services. He was 87 years of age.
Until recently Ted was in attendance at most
Friendly Neighbors’ meals. He was a gentle
man and will be missed by all. Services
were held at Emanuel Lutheran Church on
Thursday September 2, 2003.

Nancy Lee Howard was a reliable member
of the Friendly Neighbors’ Meal Site. She
died suddenly of a heart related event on
Sunday, September 7, 2003, at her
farm home between Pullman and Moscow.
We remember her as always smiling and
being friendly to everyone. We will miss her
presence among us. Her funeral was
Monday, September 15, at the Moscow
Church of the Nazarene.
I've learned that people will forget what you
said, people will forget what you did, but
people will never forget how you made them
feel.

Q. Most boat owners name their boats. What
is the most popular boat name requested?
A. Obsession

Q. If you were to spell out numbers, how far
would you have to count until you found the
letter "A"?
A. One thousand

Q. What do bulletproof vests, fire escapes,
windshield wipers, and laser printers all
have in common?
A. All invented by women.

Q. What is the only food that doesn't spoil?
A. Honey

Q. There are more collect calls on this day
than any other day of the year?
A. Father's Day

Q. What trivial fact about Mel Blanc (voice
of Bugs Bunny) is the most ironic?
 A. He was allergic to carrots. (That’s all Folks)

Friendly Neighbors’ Meal Site
1912 Building

412 South Third Street
Moscow, Idaho

Welcomes all Senior Citizens and guests.
Meals are nutritionally sound and the fee is a
$2.50 donation for Seniors & $4.00 for Non-
Seniors, which helps keep our meal site
financially healthy.

Our Days to serve are each Tuesday and
Thursday ~ Meals are served at 12 o’clock
noon. Come early and join your neighbors, or
come early and meet new friends of the
Moscow Community. This gives us an
enjoyable meal and social interaction with our
friends and neighbors.

We look forward to meeting one and all!

Friendly Neighbors


